
Springwood High School Hair & Beauty Studies Curriculum Plan 

 

Our Vision:  

Understand the structure and the importance of the UK hair and beauty sector 

 

Exam boards:  KS4 – VTCT, KS5 - VTCT 

 

Brief overview of topics, themes, skills or key questions for each term: 

 

Year Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

9 
 
 
 

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding 
the hair and 
beauty sector                                 

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding 
the hair and 
beauty sector                                 

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding the 
hair and beauty 
sector                                 

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding 
the hair and 
beauty sector                                 

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding the 
hair and beauty 
sector                                 

If theory is all 
delivered practical 
salon time to 
develop skills in 
both hair and 
beauty 

10 
 
 
 

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding 
the hair and 
beauty sector   
recap and recall 
learning for exam                              

Unit 21578 – 
Understanding 
the hair and 
beauty sector   
recap and recall 
learning for exam 
in January 19                              

Start new unit- 
research project. 
Research projects  
that have been 
written and choose a 
topic of choice in hair 
and beauty and write 
own research project 

Start new unit- 
research project. 
Research projects  
that have been 
written and choose 
a topic of choice in 
hair and beauty and 
write own research 
project 

Start Science unit- 
research the 
functions of the hair 
and skin and product 
ingredients 

Research 
ingredients and 
explain the benefit 
of using these on 
the hair and skin 
Research different 
hair and skin types 

11 
 
 
 

Responding to a 
design brief- 
working on new 
assignment to 
submit December 
18 

Responding to a 
design brief- 
working on new 
assignment to 
submit December 
18 

If theory is all 
delivered and pupils 
have completed all 
work practical salon 
time to develop skills 
in both hair and 
beauty or time can 
be used for revision 
for GCSE exams 

If theory is all 
delivered and pupils 
have completed all 
work practical salon 
time to develop 
skills in both hair 
and beauty or time 
can be used for 
revision for GCSE 
exams 

If theory is all 
delivered and pupils 
have completed all 
work practical salon 
time to develop skills 
in both hair and 
beauty or time can be 
used for revision for 
GCSE exams 

If theory is all 
delivered and 
pupils have 
completed all work 
practical salon time 
to develop skills in 
both hair and 
beauty or time can 
be used for revision 
for GCSE exams 

12 
 

Theory and practical 
input on a range of 

Theory and 
practical input on a 

Client sessions- 
covering all practical- 

Client sessions- 
covering all 

Client sessions- 
covering all practical- 

Client sessions- 
covering all 
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units. 
Practical 
demonstrations/ 
learners developing 
practical skills on 
blocks  

range of units. 
Practical 
demonstrations/ 
learners developing 
practical skills on 
blocks  

theory being covered 
through practical 
delivery and online 
exam 

practical- theory 
being covered 
through practical 
delivery and online 
exam 

theory being covered 
through practical 
delivery and online 
exam 

practical- theory 
being covered 
through practical 
delivery and online 
exam 

13 
 
 
 

Embedded with year 
12’s practical and 
theory delivery 
whilst working on 
clients 

Embedded with 
year 12’s practical 
and theory delivery 
whilst working on 
clients 

Embedded with year 
12’s practical and 
theory delivery whilst 
working on clients 

Embedded with 
year 12’s practical 
and theory delivery 
whilst working on 
clients 

Embedded with year 
12’s practical and 
theory delivery whilst 
working on clients 

Embedded with 
year 12’s practical 
and theory delivery 
whilst working on 
clients 

 

 

 

Enrichment Activities: 

Super Learning Days: Longer salon practical assessment throughout the year, and pamper days 

Competitions: Competition/photoshoot at the end of yr 13 

Trips: Sally Potter from Affinage comes in with 6 form twice a year to d o colour training and a colour diploma. Salon 

international trip, ear piercing, spray tanning, gel polish training 

Cross-curricular: Work with cooking students to do lunches on SLD for pamper sessions, year 12/13 supported models with the fashion 

show 

Clubs & Support: Yr 8 Hair and beauty club at lunchtime 


